
 

  Inside                  

  Immanuel  
 

Faithful to God’s Word – we receive, celebrate and share Jesus Christ. 

 

A Step Back 

   It can be difficult to get the most out of the Scriptures when we don’t know what’s coming up in church.  Going 
into church without knowing what the Sunday readings are about often means we have to scramble, mentally, to 
figure out what the theme of the day is and what we should be thinking about.  Taking a step back can often help 
us understand what a Church season is about and give us a better understanding of the readings we hear in worship.  
   We have come through Advent and Christmas.  And there we expect to hear about the coming of Jesus and then 
His birth in Bethlehem.  But after Christmas we move on to Epiphany.  Epiphany begins a new season, one where 
we focus on the early life and ministry of Jesus. 
   Epiphany begins with the coming of the magi to visit young Jesus.  They find Jesus in the house with Mary and 
offer their gifts.  Although they avoid going back to Herod and return to their country by a different rout, Herod 
still seeks to kill the Christ.  He has all the boy babies in Bethlehem killed who are two years old and younger.  A 
reminder that the Christ enters a world filled will sin and death. 
   Epiphany continues with the Baptism of Jesus.  We skip over the young life of Jesus and move right on to the 
beginning of Jesus’ ministry.  As Jesus is baptized by John, He comes out of the water and the heavens are opened.  
The Father’s voice and Spirit’s descent show us that Jesus is the one who is anointed without sins to bear them all 
to the tree for us. 
   Epiphany continues with the ups and downs of Jesus’ ministry.  The first miracle at Cana in Galilee seems like a 
high point.  How amazing that Jesus turns water into wine!  But then we hear that Jesus is rejected by those who 
knew Him so well in Nazareth.  Jesus shows those in the synagogue that He is the Christ, but they refuse to believe.   
   Jesus continues to perform miracles, driving out a demon and then giving the miraculous catch of fish.  Epiphany 
reminds us that Jesus is true God.  Only God could do such miracles and the signs that Jesus does gives validation 
to His claims of being the Christ.  Thus, the teachings of Jesus should be heeded.  Epiphany 6 and 7 find Jesus 
teaching the crowds.  He gives them practical advice, but this all applies to Himself.  He is the one who is poor in 
spirit and thus blessed.  He is the one who loves His enemies, even to death.   
   The final Sunday before Lent is the transfiguration of Jesus.  This is the culmination of the entire season of 
Epiphany.  Jesus is the light of the world!  The magi follow the star to find Jesus, but He is the true light.  But even 
the transfiguration is not the true light that Jesus has come to being.  As Jesus walks off the transfiguration mount 
the disciples follow Him as He journeys on to die.  Epiphany gives way to Lent.  Jesus journeys on to be rejected, 
suffer and die for the sins of sinners.   
   It is my hope that this little description of the Epiphany season gives you a better understanding of where we are 
headed.  I hope that you will be able to get more out of the Sunday readings as we hear them together in worship.  
I have broken out the Sundays in Epiphany below that you can follow along in your Bible at home.   
In Jesus, 
  Pastor Boyer 

Epiphany Day – Matthew 2.1-12 – The Coming of the Magi (January 5) 
The Baptism of our Lord – Luke 3.15-22 – Jesus’ Baptism, By John, In the Jordan (January 12) 
Epiphany 2 – John 2.1-11 – Jesus’ First Miracle, Water to Wine (January 19) 
Epiphany 3 – Luke 4.16-30 – Jesus Rejected at Nazareth (January 26) 
Epiphany 4 – Luke 4.31-44 – Jesus Drives out a Demon in the Synagogue (February 2) 
Epiphany 5 – Luke 5.1-11 – Jesus Gives a Miraculous Catch of Fish (February 9) 
Epiphany 6 – Luke 6.17-26 – Jesus Teaches, “Blessed are…” (February 16) 
Epiphany 7 – Luke 6.27-38 – Jesus Teaches, “Love your enemies…” (February 23) 
Transfiguration – Luke 9.28-36 – Jesus is Transfigured! (March 2) 
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G.L.U.E 

“God Loves Us 

Eternally”  
 James 1:12 
[12] Blessed is the man who 
remains steadfast under trial, for 
when he has stood the test he will 
receive the crown of life, which 
God has promised to those who 
love him. (ESV) 
 
     Here we are, well into the 
middle of the 1st quarter of the new 
year.  Snow on the ground 
(maybe).  Winter season in full 
swing.  Everyone has started or is 
starting to gather income tax 
information in anticipation of a 
refund or worrying about how 
much they will owe the 
government and how they are 
going to make the payment.  Dark 
days in the world with 
governments falling, war in the 
Middle East and Europe.  
Threatening conditions in the Far 
East.  A new (former) president in 
charge that promises to settle 
everything down in the world and 
at home here in the U.S.  Maybe he 
will and maybe he won’t. 
     But, there is one thing we can 
surely count on…Our Heavenly 
Father who with His Son, Jesus 
Christ and the Holy Spirit will 
always be there for us!  There is no 
greater joy than having our God 
looking out for us.  Our own sins 
are forgiven by the death of Jesus 
on the Cross and with the Holy 
Spirit continually calling us to seek 
the kingdom of Heaven by sticking 
to our faith and knowing that one 
day we will be with our Lord and 
Savior eternally regardless of what 
happens here on earth.  Think 
about that.  No cold winter days, no 
wars, no threats, no promises that 
may or may not be kept.  The one 
promise that we can count on is the 
promise of Jesus Christ that, if we 

believe, we will live with Him in 
His House forever and ever.   
     “Thanks be to God!  Amen.”   
 
Jesus’ promise to us shows that 
“God Loves Us Eternally!” 
 
God’s blessings to all!  
Jim Bratton 
 
 

Treasurer’s Report 
MONTH OF December 2024 

Receipts         $ 119,901.23 
Less Expenses                   - 68,808.74 
Operating Income              51,092.49 
Deficit Reduction                    5,650.00            
Net Income            56,742.49 

 
CASH IN BANK & ON HAND 

Petty Cash          100.00 
Independent Checking   72,874.27   
Independent Savings           56,949.49 
Ind Bank 2 new CDs  151,734.69 
Ind Bank CD                 156,975.00 
Restricted Savings       -215,756.35 
Total                    $222,877.10 

 
 
 

OWLS Trivia Time 
 Join the OWLs on Sunday, 
February 16 from 2-4pm in the 
Great Room. Come have fun and 
learn at the same time with various 
Trivia Topics (multiple choice 
questions/answers). Jim and 
Connie Bunke will be leading this 
time of fun & learning & 
fellowship. Refreshments will also 
add to the enjoyment. All Older 
Wiser Lutherans are invited along 
with people of all ages! Reserve 
this date and bring a friend with 
you! 

 

 

 

Official Acts 
 

BAPTISMS 

December 22  

 Joanna Joy Shantz, daughter 

of Nathan & Emma (Kauffold) 

Shantz, born on November 1, 

2024. 

 

December 30 

 Oliver Grayson Schott, son 

of Greg & Erika (Nice) Schott, 

born November 6, 2000.   

 

 

DEATHS 

Dec 26 Victor Alan Roemer 

 

Dec 30 Darlene Mae Haist 

 

Jan 4 Sally Ann Elston 

 

 
 

Confirmation and 

Graduation Gowns 
 Eighth grade parents: It’s now 
time to think about ordering 
confirmation and graduation caps 
and gowns.  Information letters 
will be mailed out the first week of 
February. Also, please watch for 
and complete the google form that 
will be emailed to you or let the 
church office know by February 29 
if you need a cap and gown, just a 
gown, just a cap and tassel or if you 
don’t need anything. It is your 
choice to use a gown from a 
previous year. Payment is not 
needed at this time. 
 

 

March Newsletter 

Deadline: 

Wednesday, 

February 19 



 3 

SYMBOLS 

 The focal point of our church 
is the chancel. The most prominent 
feature is the stained glass window 
showing Mary weeping in the 
garden for the tomb was empty 
where Jesus was laid to rest. Jesus 
approaches her. She thought that 
HE was the gardener and asked if 
he carried Jesus' body away. Mary 
said to Jesus in Aramaic 
"Rabboni", which means teacher. 
She recognizes Jesus. Jesus tells 
her to go and tell the disciples that 
she saw HIM. The window scene is 
from the Gospel of John, Chapter 
20, verses 11 through 18.        
 Another symbol on the chancel 
is the engraved figure (altar front) 
of a lamb, the lamb of God who 
takes away the sin of the world. He 
was born to be sacrificed on the 
tree to redeem the world for all 
their sins, for the love of humanity. 
Jesus knew that He had to be 
sacrificed, as it is stated in the 
Gospel of Matthew 16:21. How 
appropriate that Jesus is 
represented in the engraved lamb, 
for the two elements of 
communion are placed on this 
altar. More referrals can be found 
in the following: John 1:29-34, 
John 10:11, John 19:31-37, Luke: 
15:1-7, Revelation 5.       
 
  
 

Council Meeting 
January 13 

 Elders: Discussion on the 
possibility of removing pews for 
easier access at communion for 
those unable to take the stairs. It 
was recommended to notify an 
elder or usher so the pastor can 
bring communion to the pew. It 
was also noted that those unable to 
take stairs may opt to sit in the 
front pew. 

 Trustees: New bleachers have 
been installed at CTK. The bell 
tower project has been postponed 
until spring. Discussion was had on 
wants/needs in planning for the 
upcoming CTK auction.  
 Stewardship: We are working 
to be able to utilize a QR code for 
giving purposes. Discussion was 
had on combining stewardship and 
evangelism boards due to 
crossover of events and low 
number of parishioners willing to 
be on a board. This will potentially 
lead to a constitutional change. 
Members of council to discuss 
with their individual boards to 
decide how to proceed.  
 Evangelism: No report. 
 Youth:  Collide’s Christmas 
party went well with 12 in 
attendance for Jr High and 5 for Sr 
High. The Jimmy Jam on January 
11 hosted 86 kids! The family 
dance hosted 8 families/35 people.  
 School Board: A call list has 
been received for the principal 
position and it will be reviewed.  
 Principal’s Report: The 
Christmas Program went very 
well! School is back in session 
after a 2 week break for the 
holidays. Both campuses had 
floors cleaned and waxed over the 
break. Lutheran School’s Week is 
planned for Feb 23-Mar 2.  
 President’s Report: New 
credit card is active. Reminder to 
have all financials at Voters 
meeting since the previous Voters 
meeting. 
 Vice President’s Report: 
Nominating Committee letters 
were handed out. Reminder to 
begin budget discussions.  

 * Next council meeting will be 
Monday, February 10 at 7:45pm. 
 * Next Voters’ Meeting will be 
Monday, January 20, 2025 at 
7:30pm.  
 

Voter’s Meeting 
January 20 

 Elders: Discussion was had on 
communion and on hanging 
viewing screens in the church, 
nothing was decided yet. A 
shortage of ushers has been noted, 
a question was asked if we should 
enlist women? 
 Trustees: New rubber mats 
have been added to doorways to try 
and collect salt that is tracked in 
with the snow.  
 Stewardship: The Red Letter 
Advent challenge hosted 25 
participants. The next Red Letter 
challenge – Serving – will be held 
during Lent, sign up for books in 
the church office. Exercise Your 
Faith ended December 31, for 
those that completed it…you read 
through the Bible in 1 year! 
Stewardship will host a taco bar 
meager meal on March 12.  
 School Board: The call list 
for Principal candidates has been 
received, there are 9 names on the 
list. The Academic Fair will be 
coming up soon!  Watch for more 
information. 
 Youth Board: The Tuesday 
night public school confirmation 
class will be having a pizza party. 
Super Bowl sub orders are being 
taken – order yours today! Collide 
is meeting the 1st and 3rd Sundays 
in the Collide room – Jr High 3-
4pm, Sr High 6-7ish pm.  
 Principal’s Report: Second 
quarter ended last Friday. March 2 
we will be celebrating Mr 
Deneen’s 10 year – teaching 
anniversary.  
       Committee Reports:  
 Athletics: The B basketball 
season has ended and A has begun. 
The Next AD meeting is in 
February. Frankenmuth Credit 
Union may have a grant for a new 
scoreboard, this plus some 
donations that have been received 
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should allow for a new purchase 
soon.  
 OWLS: The AARP Drivers 
refresher course was held. 
February 16 at 2pm a game day 
hosted by the Bunkes will take 
place in the great room.  
 New Business: Nominations 
are being gathered for the March 
Ballot – let a board member know 
if you are interested in serving your 
congregation. Members are 
needed!  Thank you to Ursula for 
all your decoration efforts! We 
appreciate having such a 
beautifully decorated church.  
 Pastor’s Report: Tom 
Williamson will be attending the 
Circuit Forum with Pastor. We 
voted by voice – unanimously to 
support the ballot for Circuit forum 
as pastor presented it.  

School News 
Greetings from CTK! 
 
 We started our Third Quarter of 
the school year on Monday, 
January 20. It amazes me that the 
first half of this school year is 
already completed. Time sure 
flies! 
 A girls basketball season is 
underway right now. Go Knights! 
 We are currently working on the 
final details for the Spelling Bee, 
which will be held on February 6. 
 We met our goal!  We have been 
so blessed by so many 
organizations, businesses and 
individuals that helped get our new 
recycling program in place. Thank 
you to everyone who made it 
possible for Mrs. Brink to begin 
this project at Christ the King! 
 Lutheran Schools Week will be 
celebrated February 23-March 2. 
We are so blessed and fortunate to 
have CTK! Details for the fun 
week are still being planned. 
 CTK’s Bi-annual Auction – The 
Luau event will take place on 

March 15, 2025. Tickets are $40 
each and are available in the 
church offices of St. Paul and 
Immanuel, as well as the school 
office. We would love to have you 
join us for a fun night out while 
supporting the school! 

 We still have about 10 used 
Chromebooks that we are selling. 
They are $40 each. Contact Mr. 
Deneen if you would like to 
purchase one at 
deneenm@ctkl.org. 
Blessings, 
Jen Yoder 
Interim Principal 
 

Memorial & Gifts 
IMMANUEL GENERAL FUND 

IN MEMORY OF JAMES EWALD 

Jim & Marilyn Calopisis 

IN MEORY OF VICTOR ROEMER 

Lorraine Pribe 
Roger & Dorothy Gremel 
Elsie Mischung 
Rod & Carol Truemner - furnace 
Ken & Janet Rink 
Mike & Lorene Zagata 
Don & Brenda Hofmeister 
Gene Fuerst 
Norma VanBevern 
Wayne & Laurie VanBevern 
Nancy Layher 
Jean Carpenter 
Dale & Deb Hornbacher 
Jan Hornbacher 
Dennis & Dawn Kundinger 
Gwen Baur 
Mr & Mrs Loren Kunisch 
Deanna Holland 
Alex & Patricia Cucinello & 
family 
Pat & Amy Gruehn 
Tim & Cindy Smith 
Ervin Halry 
Jack Buehler 
Leroy Roemer 
Rod & Lois Bohn 

IN MEMORY OF DARLENE HAIST 

Jack Buehler 
Kathy Haist and family 
Cheryl Fairbanks and family 
Brad & Jodie Haist and family 

Roger & Debra Bloomfield 
Dale & Janet Ewald 
Scott & Jill Millerwise 
Dave & Janet Sharpsteen 
James & Mary Engelhardt 
Rodney & Carol Truemner 
Kristine Koch 

IN MEMORY OF BEATRICE 

ELENBAUM 

Aldine Fiebig 
Nancy Layher 
Kristine Koch 
Rod & Lois Bohn 
Rod & Carol Truemner 

IN MEMORY OF SALLY ELSTON 

Jack Buehler 
Mary Martha Guild 
Roger & Linda Engelhardt 
Dave & Janet Sharpsteen 
Rodney & Carol Truemner 
Dan & Gloria Beringer 
Cindy & Bill Lutz 
Barbara Neuman 
Rod & Lois Bohn 
Randy & Kim Ewald 
Larry & Lois Dressler 

IN MEMORY OF BILL KUNISCH 

Randy & Kim Ewald 
June Gunsell 
Butch Gunsell 
Geri Loncar 
Janet Loncar 
Don & Pat Holland 

IN MEMORY OF DAVID IRION 

June Gunsell 
Geri Loncar 
Janet Loncar 

IN MEMORY OF JOHN WILLIAMSON 

Tom & Renee Eurich 
Howard & Beth Fiebig 

ENDOWMENT 

IN MEMORY OF JAMES EWALD 

Dean & Beth Kuhl 

IN MEMORY OF VICTOR ROEMER 

Vic & Kathy Engelhardt 

IN MEMORY OF JOHN WILLIAMSON 

Jim Bratton 

IMMANUEL MUSIC FUND 

IN MEMORY OF VICTOR ROEMER 

Jeff & Susan Crabtree 
Karyn Crabtree 
JoAnn & Bill Lakie 

mailto:deneenm@ctkl.org
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Hope Haley 
Todd & Tamara Lutz 
Rick & Cindy Sella 
Richard & Connie Gremel 
Rebecca & Randall Edler 

IMMANUEL CEMETERY 

IN MEMORY OF SALLY ELSTON 

Warren & Connie Reithel 

IMMANUEL RADIO MISSION 

IN MEMORY OF SALLY ELSTON 

Jim & Connie Bunke 
June and Butch Gunsell 

IN MEMORY OF SUSAN GUNSELL 

Butch Gunsell and family 
June Gunsell 
Geri Loncar 
Janet Loncar 

IN MEMORY OF JOHN WILLIAMSON 

Glenn Vogel 

MARY MARTHA GUILD 

IN MEMORY OF SALLY ELSTON 

Judy Halstead 

CHRIST THE KING 

IN MEMORY OF JAMES EWALD 

Cynthia Engelhard – 2nd grade 
Ron Winter – athletics 
Joel & Lyndsay Gremel 

IN MEMORY OF SALLY ELSTON 

Stephen & Ursula Gangler 
Evelyn Adam - scholarship  

Fran Davis – scholarship  

 

 

IN MEMORY OF BEATRICE 

ELENBAUM 

Allen & Karen Hahn 
Steve & Patti Gremel 
Dorothy Gruehn 

IN MEMORY OF JOHN WILLIAMSON 

Kristine Koch 

CHRIST THE KING LIBRARY 

IN MEMORY OF DARLENE HAIST 

Pamela Monson family  
Scott & Jill Millerwise family  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Message from our CTK Preschool 
  Well, we found ourselves quickly flying through December in what seemed like a flash.  In December, our 
preschoolers were very busy.  All of their practice and hard work of learning songs to celebrate the birth of Jesus 
shined at the Preschool through 2nd grade Christmas program.  We couldn't be more proud of them and their hearts 
and love for Jesus.   
 We also were blessed to have a waffle breakfast with kindergarten as we start to transition some of our kiddos 
graduating out of preschool this year.  They then did a craft with kindergarten as well.  We are so blessed to do 
things with our school friends and I think it's safe to say that it was a hit amongst our preschoolers and the 
kindergarteners.  
 Our preschoolers enjoyed putting together a floor puzzle of the manger scene, working together is a necessary 
life skill and it was fun to watch them complete the task.  Of course we also read our book, The Candy Cane Fiasco, 
(a favorite of our kiddos) and they enjoyed eating candy canes while we learned about all of the craziness the 
stickiness of a candy cane can cause.  To end our wonderful month of December and the birth of Jesus, our 
preschoolers went on a gingerbread hunt (having to find the gingerbread in order of 1-10) and they were so 
excited.  Let's also take a moment to appreciate how well the gingerbread blended in the wood door frames, adding 
a little more to the hunt.   Then of course our wonderful school wide Christmas party.  We are blessed beyond 
measure by all the families that donated to make the hot chocolate, popcorn, gingerbread house making and crafts 
happen for all of our students.  What a great month December was and what a great way to end it. 
 So now we are back at it with a New Year and these amazing kiddos continue to amaze us with how fast they are 
picking up skills.  This week the kiddos worked on numbers in small 
groups and while we met kiddos at their own level, many of these 
kiddos enjoyed adding 2 numbers together with mini erasers to find 
the total.  We are in constant awe of these kiddos and how quickly 
they are learning.  We look forward to what the rest of the year has 
in store and are beyond excited to be back in the classrooms with 
these kiddos.   
 As always, we thank you for your continued support of our Littles 
and our program. Without each and every one of you and your 
support this amazing program wouldn't exist, so thank you from the 
bottom of our hearts! 
Sincerely, Laura Nimtz 
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Dear CTK Parents - 
 
 We are thrilled to announce that we are once again hosting our bi-annual Christ the King dinner and auction!  In 
past years, we have raised significant funds to support the education of our students here at Christ the King, while 
having a lot of fun at the bi-annual event! 
 So, we ask you to join us on Saturday, March 15, 2025, at Sherwood on the Hill for a Hawaiian 
celebration.  Dinner, with a live and silent auction, will be included in the $40 ticket price.  Tickets will go on sale 
January 13, 2025.  Due to the venue capacity, ticket sales will be limited to 225, so get your tickets early.  They 
will be sold at the school office, as well as the church offices at Immanuel and St. Paul. 
 We do need your help to make this event a success.  We are asking that all CTK families try to find an item to 
donate to the auction.  We ask that you reach out to family, friends and businesses, and secure the donation for our 
auction.  We have found that experience items, such as a tea party for 10, a three hour pontoon party or a crafting 
workshop are top sellers.  Also greatly enjoyed are monthly desserts, house cleanings and time at a cabin.  Be 
creative, think out of the box and help us gather items for the auction.  Thank you in advance for contacting any 
business connections that you may have. 
 We need all donations turned into the school office by the end of February, in order to have time for all items 
to be in our live and silent auction listings.  If you could please help us out by securing one donation, we would be 
most grateful!  Of course, we would welcome any additional donations and do not want to limit you to one.   
 Thank you for your support and we look forward to gearing up for the big celebration! 

In Christ ~ Mrs. Jennifer Yoder & the Auction Committee  
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February 2025 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

      1 

Flower Chairman 

Linda Engelhardt 

      

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

7:15 Elders 
9:00 WORSHIP/C – 4 
9:00 K-2 sing at Imm 
10:15 BC & SS 

 

5:00 Finance 

6:30 WORSHIP/C 

9:00 Quilters 
6:00 Pub Sch Confirm 
6:00 Messengers 

 

7:00 Men’s Study 
8:05 CTK chapel 
     3-6 sing at chapel 
9:30 ABC 
11:30 CTK Early Release 
6:00 Glory Ringers 
7:00 Adoration Choir 

 

12:00 Bulletin Deadline 

 
  

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

9:00 WORSHIP/C - 5 
10:15 BC & SS 

 

5:00 Finance 
6:30 WORSHIP/C 
6:30 Trustees 
6:30 Stewardship 
7:15 Evangelism 
7:45 Church Council 

 

9:00 Quilters 
6:00 Pub Sch Confirm 
6:00 Messengers 

 

8:05 CTK chapel 
9:30 ABC 
6:00 Glory Ringers 
7:00 Adoration Choir 

 

12:00 Bulletin Deadline 
4:00 Mary Martha Guild 

 

 

 

 

No School 

 

16 President’s Day   17 18 19 20 21 22 

9:00 WORSHIP/C – 6 
10:15 BC & SS 
2-4 OWLs Game Day 

 

5:00 Finance 
6:30 WORSHIP/C  

 

 

 

No School 

9:00 Quilters 
6:00 Pub Sch Confirm 
6:00 Messengers 
 

8:05 CTK chapel 
9:30 ABC 
4:00 Newsletter 
Deadline 
6:00 Glory Ringers 
7:00 Adoration Choir 
7:00 Board of Education 

 

12:00 Bulletin Deadline 

 
  

23 24 25 26 27 28  

9:00 WORSHIP/C – 7 
9:00 K-8 sing at Imm 
10:15 BC & SS 

 

5:00 Finance 
6:30 WORSHIP/C  

 

9:00 Quilters 
6:00 Pub Sch Confirm 
6:00 Messengers 

 

8:05 CTK chapel 
9:30 ABC 
6:00 Glory Ringers 
7:00 Adoration Choir 

 

12:00 Bulletin Deadline 

 
  

 



February Birthdays 

 
 
 
FEBRUARY 1 

Connie Gangler 
Dana Lutz 
Timothy L Smith 
 
FEBRUARY 2 

No Birthdays 
 
FEBRUARY 3 

Madison Kemp 
Emily Rieman 
James Weisenbach 
 
FEBRUARY 4 

Cole Kelly 
Stanley Menzel 
 
FEBRUARY 5 

Bruce Jubar 
Ramzee Kuhl 
 
FEBRUARY 6 

No Birthdays 
 
FEBRUARY 7 

Renee Eurich 
Stephen Gangler 
Holli Vogel 
 
FEBRUARY 8 

June Armbruster 
Rebecca Fiebig 
 
FEBRUARY 9 

Chad Hornbacher 
David Lutz 
Toni Mitchell-Treder 
 
FEBRUARY 10 

Carla Alderson 
Sophia Schwartz 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FEBRUARY 11 

Janet Beers 
John Buehler 
Hannah Irion 
William H Kauffold 
Gabriella Vasani 
 
FEBRUARY 12 

Brenda Hofmeister 
Hailey Lutz 
Glenn Vogel 
Mary Wissner 
  
FEBRUARY 13 

Ethan Dexter 
Rod House 
Charlotte Menzel 
Jace Mireles 
 
FEBRUARY 14 

Ryan Ewald 
Madelyn Fritz 
Gerald Gross 
Loretta Tope 
 
FEBRUARY 15 

James Millerwise 
Easton Mowery 
Stephanie Neuman 
 
FEBRUARY 16 

Benjamin Abke 
Tiffany Androl 
Devin Bach 
Lauren Fischer 
 
FEBRUARY 17 

Jennifer Bohn 
Kristy Sting 
 
FEBRUARY 18 

Jeffery Tietz 
Leah Vermeersch 
 
FEBRUARY 19 

Nancy Brown 
 
 

 

 

 

 

FEBRUARY 20 

Eric Dressler 
Kenneth Rice 
 
FEBRUARY 21 

No Birthdays  
 
FEBRUARY 22 

Sienna Vasani 
 
FEBRUARY 23 

Kayla Gangler 
Marc Geiger 
Arlene Sbresny 
Cynthia Smith 
 
FEBRUARY 24 

Matthew Gremel 
Randy Jahr 
Michael Rievert 
Logan Sutton 
 
FEBRUARY 25 

Taylor Alderson 
 
FEBRUARY 26 

Mason Janke 
Tyson Knaub 
 
FEBRUARY 27 

Garrett Adam 
Evelyn Herman 
Donna Pavlichek 
 
FEBRUARY 28 

Duane Rieman 
 
FEBRUARY 29 

Michele Harbuck 
John Kemp 
Barbara Nitz 
 
 
 
 
 


